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Weaverham Parish Council
Youth Committee
Minutes of meeting held at the Weaverham Community Centre on 14th February 2017 at 7.15pm.

PRESENT: 
Councillors Taylor (Chairman), Budden, Reynolds and Williams, and 
Parish Clerk-J Stockton
Y39.
Public Forum

No member of public attended. The Chairman remarked that meeting of the Youth Committee were open to all residents of the Parish. 
Y40.
Apologies for absence

Apologies were received from Cllrs Wilkinson, Lloyd and Freeman.    
Y41.
Declarations of Interest


No new declarations were made.

Y42.
Minutes of the meeting held on 23rd November 2016

The minutes of the meeting held on 23rd November were held over to the next meeting of the Committee a there was no seconder to approve the minutes. This arose from the fact that only Cllr Taylor the only member of the Committee present at that meeting and today’s meeting.
Y43.
Matters arising from the meeting of the 23rd November 2017 not elsewhere on the agenda

Y43.1 Lakehouse Field goalpost

Further discussion took place regarding the practicalities of installing a single set of goal posts on Lakehouse Field. It was noted that the Parish Council had approved a sum of £860 at its last meeting. The latest quotation received from Pitchworks Ltd (an approved F.A. Supplier for the supply of a single set of posts (including sockets) amounted to £585 (excl. VAT). This left £275 available to meet installation costs. The Chairman informed the meeting that he was in the process of approaching various firms in order to obtain competitive quotations for the installation. Following further discussion the Clerk was requested to:-
· Approach MCGM and Nigel Wakefield for quotations for installation only

· Enquire of Pitchworks Ltd whether they have a list of approved installers

· Check with MCGM regarding the currency of their Public Liability Insurance

· Check with Pitchworks Ltd that the sockets supplied are capable of locking to prevent unauthorised removal of the posts 

· Request a quotation from MCGM for the making safe of existing, now defunct goal post sockets in the Field.

The Chairman confirmed that the Parish Shed was big enough to store the posts if necessary.
Y43.2
Youth Football funding request

The Chairman informed the meeting of conversations he had had with CW&C Cllr. Paul Williams regarding a Members Budget request for Weaverham CYFC u11s. A bid for £250 had been made. The Clerk informed the meeting that a previous request from Weaverham CYFC had been received earlier in the year and was now included on the list of local organisations requesting donations. This would be considered by the Finance & Personnel Committee at its next meeting. The Clerk reminded the Youth Committee that the Finance and Personnel Committee had previously decided that donations would only be made to the Club as a whole and not to individual teams within it. 
Y43.3 Russet Road Play Park equipment

Discussion took place around the inspection regime applied by MCGM to the playground equipment and how that was evidenced should any health and safety related issue ever arise. The Chairman circulated a copy of a suggested Inspection Report for discussion-copy attached to these minutes. A discussion also took place regarding the invoice received recently from MCGM for repair of the roundabout. Councillors expressed surprise that such a major repair had been carried out unbeknownst to any of the Council. The Clerk was requested to ask MCGM to provide written evidence of their regular inspections as set out in the agreed contract specification for the Play Park.   

Y43.4
Lakehouse Field tree pruning

The Chairman expressed surprise at the recent pruning that had taken place on the Field in advance of the award of the tree surgery contract. The Clerk informed the Committee that MCGM stated this has been done for health and safety reasons as part of the existing contractual obligations regarding the Field.

Y43.5
Update on Youth Representative

Deferred to the next meeting

Y43.6
Update on “Someone in Need”

Deferred to the next meeting

Y44.
Any Police report

None received. 
Y45.
Date of next meeting


14th March 2017 at 7.15pm in the Community Centre.
Meeting closed at 8.20pm
WEAVERHAM PARISH COUNCIL

PLAY AREA SAFETY INSPECTION REPORT

Notes
1. All Inspections to be carried out by a ROSPA accredited contractor on behalf of Weaverham Parish Council from May to April inclusive

2. Each report to be returned to the Parish Clerk within 5 days of completion with appropriate dates inserted and signed

3. The Contractor must supply an up to date ROSPA accreditation certificate 

4. Risk level defined as Red-immediate attention, Yellow-attention within one month, Green-no immediate attention required

	Equipment
	Weekly
	Monthly
	Annually
	Risk level
	Completed by
	Recommended Action

	Perimeter fence
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Access and exit gates
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Fixed seating
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Waste bins
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Cushion floor surfacing
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Barriers
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Carousel
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Multiplay
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Multiplay Toddler
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Cow rocker
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Rocker see saw
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Spacenet
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Swings
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Toadstools
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Invalid swings
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Netball frame
	
	
	
	
	
	

	LHF goal post
	
	
	
	
	
	


